








Minutes -4-

had sent word o the College that due to other commitments he regretted he
would be unable to go forward with plans to visit CNC. Cther possible
speakers were brought to the attention of the Board.

Dr. Windsor informed the Board that the Business Division will be
publishing a monthly economic report in the near future.

Dr. Windsor commented on the additional number of people attending
committee meetings due to suggestions made by Board members.

The President discussed the Deans' Colloquia and commended the two
new Deans on their assistance.

Enclosure 6, the insurance policy on Board members which had been
in effect since July 1, 1977, was brought to the attention of the Board.

The Board was notified of the upgrading of campus police; that campus
problems has been resolved since the campus police had received extra
training. The hiring of a Police Chief was discussed.

Because of available money the problems of faculty development research,
buying books, and necessary travel have been alleviated.

Dr. Windsor reported that the eight public colleges and universities
in the Tidewater area of Virginia would meet with area legislators on
December 1 to present items of vital importance to higher education. The
meeting has been scheduled at the Omni International Hotel in Norfolk.

The Board's attention was brought to the luncheon meeting with local
members of the General Assembly. It was suggested that this meeting take
place on campus on or about December 14. Mr. Brauer agreed that this
would be a fruitful meeting and urged board members to participate. This
concluded the Rector's report.

0Old Business - None

New Business - None

Noting that the next Board meeting would be held on January 12, 1978
the Rector of the Board adjourned the meeting at 2:45 p.m.

Mary Stump



